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Poisoned Environment  

According to the Ontario Human Rights Commission 

6.3 Poisoned environment 
A poisoned environment is a form of discrimination. In employment, human rights tribunals have held 
that the atmosphere of a workplace is a condition of employment as much as hours of work or rate of 
pay. A “term or condition of employment” includes the emotional and psychological circumstances of the 
workplace.  A poisoned environment can also occur in housing and services. 
 
A poisoned environment may be created when unwelcome conduct or comments are pervasive within 
the organization, which may result in a hostile or oppressive atmosphere for one or more people from a 
Code-protected group. This can happen when a person or group is exposed to ongoing harassment. 
However, a poisoned environment is based on the nature of the comments or conduct and the impact of 
these on an individual rather than just on the number of times the behaviour occurs. Sometimes a single 
remark or action can be so severe or substantial that it results in a poisoned environment. 
 
A consequence of creating a poisoned environment is that certain people are subjected to terms and 
conditions of employment, tenancy or services that are quite different from those experienced by people 
who are not subjected to those comments or conduct. This gives rise to a denial of equality under the 
Code. 
 
The comments or actions of any person, regardless of his or her position of authority or status, may 
create a poisoned environment. Therefore, a co-worker, supervisor, co-tenant, member of the Board of 
Directors, service provider, fellow student, etc. can all engage in conduct that poisons the environment 
of a person with a disability. 
 
Behaviour need not be directed at any one person to create a poisoned environment. A person can 
experience a poisoned environment even if he or she is not a member of the group that is the target. 
Further, not addressing discrimination and harassment may in itself cause a poisoned environment. 
 
Organizations have a duty to maintain a non-discriminatory environment in services, housing and 
employment, to be aware of a poisoned environment that exists, and to take steps to respond and 
eliminate it. 
 
Management who know, or ought to know, of a poisoned atmosphere but allow it to continue are 
discriminating against the affected tenants, employees or service users even if they are not themselves 
actively engaged in producing that atmosphere. 

 

From:  http://www.ohrc.on.ca/en/policy-ableism-and-discrimination-based-disability/6-forms-discrimination 
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